Chile Prayer Newsletter (week of 12/15-21, 2024)

1. Please pray for our summer retreat that’s taking place in early January. We originally booked
the camp site that we used last year. But, they informed us last week that the camp site has a
new boss and they decided not to open it to public under the new management. So, they can
no longer accommodate us. We visited another camp site earlier this week and praise God that
they can accommodate us. Please ask God to continue to guide us in our planning and protect
us from distractions. Pray that many families would be willing to close their business for a
weekend to join us at the retreat. Pray that God prepare our hearts to fellowship with one
another and connect with Him!

2. Pray for the STM team from NYC, Rev. Leung, Rev. Lee and his wife who are joining us for the

summer retreat. Pray for their health, safe travels and for us to serve God joyfully together.

3. Pray for Pastor SiuWa, his wife YuYu and their family are visiting China for a month after the
summer retreat. It has been many years since their last visit. Pray for safe travels and to have
many opportunities to share the Gospel with their loved ones in China
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